Minutes – Board Meeting – July 31, 2007
Central of Lunenburg Alumni Scholarship Foundation
Telephone conference 9:00 PM
Directors participating in this meeting include:

Al Vaughan, Nancy Chappell, David Arthur, Gene Hart, and Eleanor Magette
The meeting was called to order by Al Vaughan.

The bi-annual election of officers was conducted. The nominating committee of Al Vaughan and David Arthur presented a slate of nominations as follows:
President

Al Vaughan 
Vice President 
Nancy Snead Chappell

Treasurer 

Gene Hart

Secretary 

David Arthur

Gene Hart made a motion to close the nominations, all were in favor. The slate of nominees was elected by unanimous consent.

Eleanor Magette’s term as director for four years expires August 31, 2007, Eleanor has decided to no longer serve as a director of the foundation. We thank Eleanor for her service and dedication in assisting with the establishment of the foundation.
It was noted that this year’s $1250.00 scholarship recipient is Elisabeth Wright.

Plans were made for a presentation ceremony to present a Sign and Plaque describing the Foundation effort and recipients to be placed in the hallway of Central High School. This event is planned for 2:00 PM on August 31, 2007. 
It was also noted that the Class of ’67 will be having its 40th Class Reunion beginning at 5:30 PM on Saturday September the 1st at the Breadcrumbs Caf’e 1812 Main Street, Victoria, VA.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

David Arthur, Secretary
